

Upcoming Events

Walnut Festival, September 21-24. See Earl Wightman or Bob Hagler to help at this year's festival.

Yosemite Weekend, September 28, 29, 30. See Paul Fisher or Fletcher Tyler for information. Spaces are still available.

Fabulous Fifties Sock Hop, Saturday October 7th, 7 to 11pm, Tice Valley Community Center, 2055 Tice Valley Boulevard. See Ivan Kerr for tickets and information and to help with this event. Meet and greet the visiting bakers from Russia.

February 3, 2001 Annual Crab Feed Fundraiser. This year supporting the Club's Community Foundation and the DARE program. Buy/sell 4 tickets and sign up to help. Start soliciting and collecting silent auction items.

Upcoming Meeting Programs

September 19 James Prigoff, Public Art September 26 Al Halperin, How We Got the Atom Bomb

The Walnut Leaf

ROTARY CLUB OF WALNUT CREEK

Tuesday September 5, 2000

Volume 69

Number 8

This Week's Worker Bees

Presiding	Barry Slavin
Team Captain	Saul Dangott
Speaker Intro	Stan White
Thought/Pledge	Paul Fisher
Visitors Intro	Fred Scheffler
Bulletin Editor	John McClintic
Next Bulletin Editor John McClintic	

NEXT PROGRAM

Gwen Regalia, Walnut Creek Library

Next week we meet at John Muir Med Center.

Visit Us On The Web at: www.rotarywc.org

CLUB NO. 4191 ROTARY INTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 5160

Chartered April 7, 1937

Frank Devlyn
International President

Create Awareness, Take Action

Ron Piret
District Governor

Susan Wait
District
Governor Nominee

Barry Slavin President

Roger Dolan President-Elect

Earl Wightman Immediate Past President

> Sal Flavetta & Milt Smith Secretaries

Quentin Alexander Attendance Secretary

> Bill Hourihan Treasurer

Marty Larsen Sergeant At Arms

John Gardner Cogmaster

Hari Boukis Webmaster

Hari Boukis Bulletin Publisher

Directors 1999-2001 Saul Dangott Ursula Behiel Jack Fischer 2000-2002 Bill Larmer Al Sevilla Valerie Ridgers

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Last Week: Thanks to guest speaker, Meredith Prinse, of the new John Muir/Mt Diablo Clinic Walnut Creek Women's Health Center. This center, located in a newly renovated space in the Growers Square shopping/office center at 1656 California Street, across from the Regional Center for the Arts, is designed to provide education and support services focused on improving health care for women in all stages of life. The Center will have a Grand Opening on Saturday, October 7th. The Center will provide seminars, support groups, internet and other information resources, with the goal of providing a holistic approach to women's health issues. The Center is funded by private donations and by fees for its programs, and is seeking donations and contributions to help offset the costs of providing these valuable services not covered by or made available by the general medical care delivery systems.

Recognitions:

Thanks to **Earl Wightman**, and his tireless BBQ crew of **Dick Mortensen**, and **Heinz Hoffman**, who worked at the Special Olympics softball tournament last Saturday. They represented our Club, along with members of the Rotary Club of Walnut Creek Sunrise to assist and support the Special Olympians and their families and friends.

Stanford White was recognized for a flattering bio in a recent edition of the California Alumni Magazine.

Wolf Heinritz enjoyed his annual vacation at Echo Lake (he paddles in about 3 miles by canoe to his cabinsite).

Dennis Sheehan (Stead Motors), and **Russ Anderson** (automobile consulting), caught President Barry's attention (and heavy outstretched hand of recognition) for advertising.

Bulletin Editor, **John McClintic**, and Bulletin Publisher, **Hari Boukis**, were recognized and thanked by Prez Barry on behalf of the Club for their weekly efforts to get out the Club bulletin.

Thanks to **Jack Fischer and the August Team** for a good job with programs and our meetings.

Announcements:

Our Club's Community Foundation is selling Entertainment Books—Profits from sales will be contributed to the Foundation's permanent endowment fund. See Carl Manna to purchase a book or obtain further information.

Walnut Festival, Thursday to Sunday, September 21 to 24. See Earl Wightman or Bob Hagler to sign up to help with this year's Walnut Festival.

Yosemite Weekend September 28, 29, 30. Please make your \$200 payment to Fletcher Tyler now. For information, and possible last minute signups, please see Fletcher.

Fabulous Fifties Sock Hop, Saturday Oc-

tober 7th, 7pm to 11pm, Tice Valley Community Center, 2055 Tice Valley Boulevard. Join with Rotarians, spouses, and guests at this fun evening of dancing and merriment. Meet the visiting delegation of bakers from Russia who are being hosted by our Club and several others in the District.

Crab Feed Fundraiser Auction Items Needed. Please start now on collecting auction items for our February 3rd fundraiser.

See Russ Anderson and Jim Campana with your ideas and for more information.

Placemat Advertising. See Heinz Hoffman to sign up for a business card ad on our new lunch placemats. ½ year (\$45) and 3 mos (\$25)spaces are still available.

Check your Name, Address, Phone, and Email Listings in the Roster: Take a look at the Club roster books and be sure to let Hari Boukis know of any changes to your name, address, phone, email, or other listed information. This is particularly important for changes to email addresses, since we can update our email "routing" information now without waiting for next' year's roster to be printed.

Paul Harris Recognition Credits: In conjunction with our Club's efforts to induct six new Paul Harris Fellows before the District Governor's visit in early October, we are appealing to members with "Paul Harris Recognition Credits" they do not plan to use themselves to donate them for matching funds purposes. If you would be interested in making such a donation, see Sal Flavetta to check your recognition credit status and

arrange for the transfer.

Rotary Pins are on Order. See Quentin Alexander to purchase replacement or spare Rotary lapel pins. A rush order is in the works. Don't get caught pinless by the Prez.

Get Your Rotary Announcements in the Bulletin: Our regular publishing deadline is Sunday night. You can phone your bulletin announcements to John McClintic by 9:00pm on Sunday to be sure to be included. Call John at 930-7352 and leave your message on the answering machine, or fax to 925-945-8932, or email to johnm@rotarywc.org.

Check Out Our Website: www.rotarywc.org

If you haven't done so, please check out our Club's very own website at www.rotarywc.org. Find information about upcoming meetings and events, Club projects, history, and members. Note also that you can email most club members through the website using their nickname and last name's first initial (e.g. Hari Boukis is harib@rotarywc.org).